The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:00 pm, on Monday Sept. 19, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Trustee Pack McCarthy and Trustee Robertson present, and Mayor Corless, absent.  The public hearing was to hear comments on the Cablevision Franchise Renewal Agreement.  
Public Meeting.  

Trustee Robertson opened the public meeting at 7:00 pm. He asked the residents assembled whether they had any questions regarding the renewal.  Mr. Dan Ahouse of Cablevision was present to answer any questions.  
There were no questions from the audience.  

Upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted two in favor one absent, the public meeting was closed at 7:05 pm.
The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, Sept. 19, 2016, at the Village meeting room with, Trustee Pack McCarthy, and Trustee Robertson present, and Mayor Corless absent.  
Pledge to the Flag

Trustee Robertson opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted two in favor, one absent, for approval of vouchers in the amount of $10,862.23 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the April meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor.

Correspondence

· Letter from Commissioner Driscoll, NYSDOT, re: funding available to support transportation-related projects and program, including bicycle, pedestrian, and multi-use paths.

· Letter from Todd Westhuis, Regional Director, NYSDOT, re: Taconic State Parkway sign upgrades

· Letter from Louis Picani, President, Teamsters Local 456 re: Labor Dispute with Titan Concrete

· Southeast NY Storm water Conference 10/19/16, Beacon, NY

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that (Read by Trustee Robertson:
· Pidala Landscaping installed drainage at Healy Road, and will complete the job when blacktop settles.  
· Yannitelli is in the process of planning fabrication of “raised grate” for brook on Secor at Spring St., and providing price.

· DOT, after numerous contacts, have trimmed brush on Main St. between Peekskill Road and Billy’s Way areas.  We are still waiting their action on the dead tree in front of Will Duncan’s property, the cleaning of catch basins, and the debris in curb lines on Main St.
· He will be contacting the DOT again about the bridge culvert extension at Foundry Brook and Healy Road, just off Route 301 where walls are continuing to collapse adjacent to the new or formally Moroney Property.  
· He is awaiting information on completion of street light change outs by CHG&E.
· Part of a tree fell on Division Street completely blocking the road on Sunday morning (9/11/16).  Marc’s Landscaping was contacted and arrived and had tree removed within 40 minutes.  

· Marc’s Landscaping is in the process of trimming additional trees and brush that is blocking various signs, and growing into roadway (Secor/Crown) as well as cleaning catch basins.  

· The Long Awaited lease with the County has been signed by all parties and we are submitting vouchers for back payments from March.  
· Public Power Electric agreement has not been all it is cracked up to be, and his opinion is to discontinue it and return to Central Hudson.

· Sidewalks repairs will be scheduled with the next couple of weeks.  

Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· She is working with the DOT regarding the Yield Sign at Pearl and Main Street.  

 She has spoken to Legislator Nancy Montgomery regarding getting involved with the Putnam County Traffic Committee.  

Trustee Robertson reported that: 
· He had nothing to report.
Old Business:

There is no old business. 
New Business:
Public Power Electricity Contract Renewal

The Village Clerk gave her opinion on the Public Power contract and the savings to the Village.  The contract will raise the price from .669 per Kwh to .858 per Kwh.  In looking at the history of Central Hudson for the year, it appears that they were only over .858 once.  She suggested that we do not renew and go back to Central Hudson.  Upon motion by Trustee McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted two in favor, one absent, it was approved to cancel the Public Power contract and return to Central Hudson for electricity. 
Cablevision Franchise

WHEREAS, The Village of Nelsonville (the “Village”) is a “franchising authority” in accordance with Title VI of the Communications Act of 1934, (the “Communications Act”), and is authorized to grant one or more nonexclusive cable television franchises pursuant to Article 11 of the New York Public Service Law, as amended, and Title 16, Chapter VIII, Parts 890.60 through 899, of the Official Compilation of Codes, Rules and Regulations of the State of New York, as amended (collectively the “Cable Laws”); 

WHEREAS, the Village executed a franchise renewal agreement on November 12, 2003 with Cablevision of Wappingers Falls, Inc. (“Franchisee”), which was thereafter confirmed and made effective by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”) on March 24, 2006 for a term of ten (10) years (Case No. 99-V-0102), and

WHEREAS, Franchisee has submitted a proposed Franchise Renewal Agreement to operate a cable system within the Village; and

 WHEREAS, The Village and Franchisee have mutually agreed to the terms of a Franchise Renewal Agreement; and 

WHEREAS, the Village has determined that the Franchisee is and has been in substantial compliance with all terms/provisions of its existing franchise and applicable law; and
WHEREAS, the Village has determined that Franchisee has the requisite legal, technical and financial capabilities to operate a cable system within the Village and that Franchisee’s proposal for renewal of the franchise meets the cable related needs of the community; and

WHEREAS, a duly noticed Public Hearing, affording an opportunity for all those interested parties within the Village to be heard on the proposed Franchise Renewal Agreement, was held before the Village on September 19, 2016; and

 WHEREAS, this franchise renewal, in the form attached hereto, is non-exclusive and complies with the franchise standards of the New York State Public Service Commission; and 

WHEREAS, the awarding of a franchise renewal agreement is a Type II action under the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act (“SEQRA”) and is therefore exempt from environmental review; and

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Village Board determines that it is in the best interest of the public to award a Franchise Renewal Agreement to the Franchisee, in the form attached hereto; and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED that the Village Board hereby authorizes the Mayor to enter into a Franchise Renewal Agreement with Cablevision of Wappingers Falls, Inc., in the form attached hereto, and to execute any other documents necessary to effectuate the granting of the franchise renewal on behalf of the Village of Nelsonville.

The vote on the foregoing resolution was as follows:

Mayor Corless       –  Absemt

Trustee McCarthy – Aye

Trustee Robertson – Aye

Budget Transfer

We received $5,000 in escrow for the Cedar Street Subdivision.  We need to move into the Planning Board account so that we can pay Engineer, Ron Gainer.  
A2770.0  – Other Unclassified – Debit $5,000
A8020.4  - Planning Board  - Credit $5,000
Upon motion by Trustee McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted two in favor, one absent, for approval of budget transfer from Other Unclassified to Planning Board. 
Open to the Floor
Questions arose regarding the Yield sign at Main and Pearl Street.  We have not been given permission by the State to put it there and therefore should remain on the sidewalk.  Trustee Robertson and Trustee Pack-McCarthy both stated that they were not putting it on the street.  It appears that a resident has been moving it.  Resident Bill Baxter complained that he hit the sign and damaged his car.  It has since remained on the sidewalk.  
Some residents living on Healy Road spoke out against the Stop sign at the beginning of the road.  They stated that in the snow, you can’t get up the hill.  
Frances O’Neill stated that people should be made to take their garbage cans in after they’ve been emptied.  It’s an eyesore.  She asked if there was an ordinance concerning this.  Mr. O’Neill stated that we should have an ordinance that requires a certain time period to take your garbage cans in.  
Tommy Allen asked about the weeds growing in between by the curbing by the roads.  He does his own, but wanted to know who should be doing it.  Trustee Pack McCarthy asked that we follow up with the State DOT.  
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.  
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

